



ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT

Michael G. Lewis Director of Public Works / City Engineer

> 414/302-8360 414/302-8366 (Fax)

City Hall 7525 West Greenfield Avenue West Allis, Wisconsin 53214

> www.westalliswi.gov mlewis@westalliswi.gov

Memorandum

TO:

Board of Public Works

FROM:

Michael Lewis, Director of Public Works/City Engineer

DATE:

January 31, 2013

RE:

Communication from Director of Public Works/City Engineer recommending on behalf of the Mayor's Office, Health and Development Departments to rebuild the damaged area of the

Farmer's Market to as near original as possible

The Mayor's Office, along with the Public Works, Health and Development Departments recently met to discuss the repair of the Farmer's Market. After a lot of discussion about possible options, it was decided to rebuild the damaged area to as near as possible to the original structure.

The next step will be to hire an architect. Since Barrientos Design & Consulting did the remodeling a few years ago, we will be asking them for a proposal to rebuild. We will be bringing that proposal (assuming it's reasonable) to the Board of Public Works for approval as soon as possible. It's my intent to begin reconstruction as soon as spring arrives.